Board of County Commissioners

Emergency Board Meeting

July 12, 2012

The Board of County Commissioners met for an Emergency Board Meeting on Thursday, July 12, 2012 at 4:00 p.m.  The meeting was held at the Wakulla County Community Center, 318 Shadeville Highway, Crawfordville, FL.  Present were Commissioner Alan Brock (Chair), Commissioner Randy Merritt, Commissioner Jerry Moore, Commissioner Lynn Artz, and Commissioner Mike Stewart.  Also, present were Assistant County Administrator Tim Barden, County Attorney Heather Encinosa and Deputy Clerk Evelyn Evans.
4:00 p.m.  Chairman Brock called the meeting to order.  The purpose of the meeting is regarding response from Tropical Storm Debby

An update was provided by Scott Nelson, Emergency Management Director

FEMA Assistance is available by calling 1-800-621-FEMA and there is a Disaster Recovery Center opened at 84 Cedar Avenue, Crawfordville, FL

There are numerous roads that are closed that include CR 375/Smith Creek Road at Syfrett Creek Bridge, Surf Road at Buckhorn Creek, Bostic Pelt, and a portion of Spring Creek Highway was closed today.  
Cleve Fleming provided an update regarding Public Works and the work that has been done due to the storm and there is much more work that has to be done.
GENERAL BUSINESS
Mosquito Control – Pad Juarez 

There are four options available for Mosquito Control resulting from Tropical Storm Debby and the item requests Board direction

Commissioner Stewart moved to approve Option 3, and this option would be to provide spraying in the areas previously sprayed by air plus the Panacea area and other selected areas to be determined (Bob Miller Road, River Sink, etc.), to purchase Larvacide for Mosquito Control, as described in Option 4, line 1.  If the County’s funding is offset by the State providing the funding then Option 1 would kick in to include spraying of the entire county, minus the state and national parks.  Second by Commissioner Merritt with Commissioners Brock, Merritt, Stewart, and Moore in favor, Commissioner Artz opposed, and the motion carried, 4/1.
There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned by order of the Chair at 6:05 p.m.

